

Churchill Downs Newsletter

Our Mission Statement

To contribute to the community by supporting and initiating activities beneficial to the community, the City of Lansing, and society in general. To work cooperatively in solving problems affecting the health, safety, and general welfare of Community residents. To establish effective communication links between the Association, residents, local government, and other community organizations.

Snow Shoveling of Sidewalks and Driveways

The City of Lansing expects its residents to shovel snow and ice off sidewalks. Please be advised that City Ordinance prohibits residents plowing the snow into the street and then leaving it there. Be kind to your neighbors- get your sidewalks done early and please move the snow where we don't have to drive over it.



More than A Subdivision.

Your Churchill Downs Community Association includes neighbors from many subdivisions located between Holmes and Jolly roads. If you live between Waverly and Wainwright, and Holmes and Jolly, we welcome your involvement.

Recycling Pick-up Dates

The only holiday affecting trash pick-up between New Year's and Memorial Day occurs on January 19, Martin Luther King, Jr. Day.

2015 first quarter cart recycling pick up dates are as follows:

- February 5, 19
- March 2, 16

Community Pledge

I pledge to give a portion of my time, a portion of my energy, and a portion of my resources to the community in which I live. And to set examples, not by token words I say, or by looking the other way, but by contributing whenever I'm able to help enrich the lives of my neighbors. Here, I make all my pledges in unity, reaping in return a great community.

Officer Contact Information Michael Redding- President, 449-2980 William Hubbell- V.P., 882-8373

http://www.churchilldownslansing.info

Monthly Meeting: 3rd Tuesday, 6:30 PM Faith United Methodist Church 4301 Waverly Road, Lansing, MI 48911



Lansing Police Dept. In an emergency always call 911

If you wish to report suspected criminal activity, which is not of an emergency nature, please call the non-emergency numbers listed below, or use the on-line report form, available at:

www.lansingmi.gov/online_crime_reporting.

To see what crimes have been committed, use crime mapping, at www.lansingmi.gov/about_a_crime which will take you to a starting page and clicking on "accept disclaimer" will take you to the actual map. You may also sign up to receive maps via e-mail by clicking on the red

You may also visit the Police Department in their new location at the North entrance to the Harry Hill building on Wise Road.

button labeled "receive crime alerts."

Phone List	
The Mayor's Office	483-4141
Council President Boles	483-4191
Police Non-Emergency	483-4600
Police Capt. Kraus	483-6801
Police Sector 3 Lt. Tran	483-4074
Code Compliance, Greg Scrimger	483-7620
Parks Dept	483-4277
Recycling	483-4400
Public Service Dept. (pot hole repair)	483-4161
Graffiti Hotline	483-4264
South Lansing Ministries	882-0661
Planning & Neighborhood	
Development	483-4060
City Attorney; Janene McIntyre	483-4320

Power Out?

Check for tripped circuit breakers, or contact BWL one of four ways:

- At 1-887-295-5001.
- On mobile app
- Use BWL outage map
- Text "Out/Outage" to 89895 then for status text "Stat/Status"

If the outage is less than two hours, leave refrigerator and freezer doors shut, no further action is required. If you can access the internet, check out the BWL outage page: http://www.lbwl.com/outagecenter/

Rejuvenating South Lansing

Focuses on bringing people together to network, share information, and work on solving problems collectively. Meetings will be held at the fire hall on the corner of Jolly and Pleasant Grove, at 6:30 PM, January 21, February 17, and March 24.

Further information can be obtained from Facilitator: Elaine Womboldt (emwomboldt@comcast.net)

Second Saturday Meetings

City of Lansing, Council President A'Lynn Boles holds a "Second Saturday" meeting at the fire hall on Pleasant Grove, south of Jolly. Each meeting occurs at 10:00 A.M. on the second Saturday of each month and is a good way to keep informed of what the city is planning.

A non-motorized pathway along the Consumer's Energy power line corridor has been paved. This pathway has been discussed conceptually for decades but recently became more viable as part of a non-motorized network. In contrast to the existing river trail, used primarily for recreation, this trail provides an east-west corridor for non-motorized usage such as work or school activities. It also connects to the Delhi township pathway which continues south toward Valhalla Park East of Holt. The new segments extend the current 13 mile long river trail by approximately 40%. There is a connection to this pathway at the south end of Wexford Street.



CDCA Annual Holiday Potluck

After our meeting on December 16, we joined together for great food, conversation, and drawing raffle tickets for fabulous gifts donated by several association members. If you didn't make it, we hope to see you at a meeting or the summer picnic; we would love to have you join us: fun times, and fun neighbors!





Everyone waiting patiently for the meeting to end.

Is it time to eat yet?



This Newsletter is a free quarterly publication of the Churchill Downs Community Association 4301 S. Waverly Rd. Lansing, MI 48911

Michael Redding, President M.Redding@comcast.net

William Hubbell, Editor w_hubbell@mail.com

Quarter page ads Available For \$40.00

Business Card size ads

Are available For \$25.00

Get one for the next quarterly newsletter by contacting the editor of this newsletter.

	Jai	nuai	ry				February							March						
Su	M	Ти	W	Th		Sa	Su	M	Ти	W	Th	Fr	Sa	Su	M	Ти	W	Th	Fr	Sa
				1	2	3	1	2	3	4	5	6	7	1					6	
4	5	6	7			10				11			14	8	9	10	11	12	13	14
	12			15		17	15		17	18		20		15	16	17	18	19	20	21
	12	13	14	15	10	1 /	22	23	24	25	26	27	28	22	23	24	25	26	27	28
18	19	20	21	22	23	24											20	20		20
25	26	27	28	20	30	31								29	30	31				